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“Close Beside The Winding Cedar”

Many of the co-eds’ societies will not in-
dulge in parties during the winter term.
Most of their available capital was needed
for financing the homes of which they took
possession last fall.

Dr. I. F. Huddleson of the bacteriology
department will devote the rest of the aca-
demic year to a study of clinical and re-
search methods at the veterinary college
of Cornell university.

Orchestra practice under the auspices of
the department of music and other func-
tions of the departinent are being carried
out in the quarters formerly occupied by
the post office on the campus.

A. B. Cook, ‘93, has taken -a census of
M. A. C. people who came from the ter-
ritority represented by a two-mile stretch
of road adjoining his farm near Owosso
and reports that it has supplied eighteen
students for the college.

The Bok peace plan was discussed at a
convocation on January 16, Mrs. Hendrick
of the department of history talked on the
plan and ballots were distributed among
the students for their opinions as to its
advisability.

The Columbine Players will present
“'Lhe Dear Departed’ 'for the entertain-
" ment of Farmers’ week crowds. It is
planned to have a dramatic program as a
counter-attraction to the Michigan basket-
ball game as the capacity of the gymnasium
will be taxed by the college crowd without
counting on visitors.

William Lightbody, ‘89, principal of the
Lillibridge school in Detroit is represented
in the magazine issued semi-annually by
the pupils of that school, by a full-page
picture and a short announcement in which
- he congratulates the editors on their efforts
and the good they accomplish for them-
selves and the school.

Representatives of the county fair asso-
ciations throughout the state met at the
college on January 17 and accepted the
classification plan for exhibits and awards
as prepared by the college specialists. The
next annual meeting of these officials will
also be held at the college.

Apparently in the interest of discipline,
making clear in the minds of the freshmen
who controls their destiny as a college
group, the class of 1926 voted recently to
allow the newcomers to enjoy a class party
during the winter term and then met soon
after to revoke that decision.

O. W. Stephenson, '08, a member of the
faculty of the history department at the
University of Michigan, read a paper on
“Manners and Customs as Affected by the
American Revolution” at the convention of
the American Historical Association at
Columbus, Ohio, during the holidays.

The Holcad announces in a recent issue
its purpose to further the plan to change

the name of the college to Michigan State.

An editorial gives the arguments which
have been advanced for the past decade in
support of the new name.

With the announcement at the beginning -

of this term that the Ulyssian society had
obtained a house for the use of its mem-
bers, the campus was again cleared of
such organizations. The Ulyssians or-
ganized last year and, for a time, occupied
rooms in Wells hall.

Dorothy L. Roberts, daughter of Mrs.
Elma Bowerman Roberts, ‘02, of Harlan,
Kentucky, was recently announced the
winner of a four year college scholarship
for an essay on the influence of highway
transportation on the religious life of a
community.  She will attend Marietta
college in Ohio. By the terms of the
scholarship all her college expenses will
be paid.






























